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TIME: 7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

FEBRUARY 10, 1992 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

PRESENT: Mayor Shirley Heintz 
Deputy-Mayor Brooks Compton 
Councilmembers c. Mark Kingseed 

Sally Beals 
J. v. Stone 
James Singer 
Mark Beasley 

Clerk of council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Assistant City Manager Michael Haverland 
Assistant to the City Manager Judy Gilleland 
City Engineer Norbert Hoffman 

Proposed Ordinance Number 1-92, An Ordinance Amending 
Ordinance Number 14-85, An Ordinance To Establish Standards, 
Principles And Procedures To Regulate Stormwater Runoff From 
Earth Disturbing Activities Which cause Or May Cause Adverse 
Impacts Of Accelerated surface Water Runoff, Soil Erosion, or 
Sediment Deposition, was reviewed by Council. Mr. Kenning 
pointed out the fact that this Ordinance fine tunes Ordinance 
Number 14-85. He identified some of the changes made between the 
two Ordinances. Mr. Singer, speaking as Chairman of the 
Stormwater Drainage Task Force, recognizes the proposed Ordinance 
as adding definitions, providing explanations and clarifying the 
intent. 

Police Chief William Lickert, Lieutenant Bruce Robertson and 
Lieutenant Steve Walker were present at this meeting to give an 
overview of activities of the Centerville Police Department: what 
has been accomplished, where the Police Department is today, and 
where it is going in the future. 

Discussion followed relative to the Montgomery county EDGE 
Program. Mr. Kenning updated Council on the status of other 
Municipalities involved in the law suit. The following two 
questions must be decided by the Centerville Council: Should 
Centerville take the decision of the Appeals court relative to 
this Program to the Supreme Court, and should Centerville join 
the EDGE Program. Pros and cons were offered concerning these 
two questions. This item will be placed on the Council Work 
Session Agenda for Monday, February 17, 1992 for further 
discussion and decision. 
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Mr. Kenning advised that consideration has been given to 
retaining Attorney John Koverman as Legal Counsel for approvals 
necessary for the construction of the Centerville Golf Course 
Community. Mr. Kenning will acquire additional information as to 
Mr. Koverman's intent and report back to City Council. 

Mr. Kenning advised that legislation has been received from 
the Ohio Department of Transportation for repair work to Loop 
Road. This will require the closure of Loop Road for 21 days. 
Consent is necessary from the City of Centerville, there is no 
cost to the city in this project. 

Following discussion, Council concurred that the Mayor's 
Committee to study Intergovernmental Issues communicate with Mr. 
Al Turner relative to the annexation of 36 acres of territory he 
owns near the golf course property. 

Mrs. McLaughlin advised that terms will soon expire for four 
members of the City Beautiful Commission. Council concurred that 
Michael Battaglia, Phyllis Kinder, Charlene Martinovich and 
Myrlin Meister be reappointed as members of this Commission. 
This will be an agenda item for the February 17, 1992 council 
Meeting. 

Approved 

~~~ 
Marilyn J. McLau~ 
Clerk of Council 


